TOWN OF GREENWOOD MONTHLY BOARD MEETING MINUTES June 12, 2024

The monthly board meeting for the Town of Greenwood was called to order by Chairman Mitchell Peters at 7:01 PM. All members present. Town resident, Jay Slattery, present.

Minutes - Minutes were read by Clerk Jill Scheithauer. A motion was made by Sup. Travis Fuchs and seconded by Sup. Michael Wudi to accept the minutes of the May meeting. Motion passed.

Treasurer's Report/Pay Bills – A motion was made by Wudi to pay the bills and accept the treasurer's report. Second by Fuchs. Motion passed.

Public Input – Jay Slattery questioned the board why and when we go about mowing the ditches. He is concerned about pollinating habitat for the bees and butterflies and he likes the longer grass in front of his house to help keep the dust away. Graderman Kurt Bube explained he was trying out the mower near Jay's house and nothing more. He was not officially "mowing" anything at the time.

Road Updates: Mitch contacted the County about dust control. The town opted to go with them over Kafka due to the cost being cheaper and we only pay for what we use. Last year after we spread the dust control for resident properties, there was approximately ½ truck worth of solution that was used to spread at intersections.

Gravel will start on Center Drive on June 25, 2024.

Gene Rizzi has resigned as gravel checker for the town. It was discussed hiring either Evan Peters or Clayton Bube to replace him.

Kurt did some mowing in the areas where gravel will be dumped.

The culverts needed for Evergreen/Brehm and River Road will cost about \$26,000, but next year we would get reimbursed for ½ of that cost. Given what the Center Drive project will cost us this year, a motion was made by Fuchs to hold off until 2025 to place said culverts. Second by Wudi. Motion passed.

Mitch spoke to Taylor County Land Conservation about River Road. They will work with the DNR about fixing it and hopefully get it fixed this year so we can get our Disaster Relief reimbursement.

The mower has caused some chipping to the windshield of the grader. Kurt had it repaired for \$50. There is a sheet of polycarbonate that could be framed in to put in front of the windshield and side door to prevent any more chipping. The cost is approximately \$950. Motion by Wudi to buy the protective plastic as needed for a safety measure. Second by Fuchs. Motion passed.

Liquor License – Motion by Fuchs to approve Wild Bill's Tap LLC liquor license for 2023-2024. Second by Wudi. Motion passed.

Other Business - None.

A motion was made by Mike and seconded by Travis to adjourn the meeting at 7:21 PM. Next meeting to be held on July 11, 2024. Meeting adjourned.